
  
    

Wednesday, Oct. 23, 2024 |  Edition #127 
 

Message from the VP 

 

Dr. Amelia Parnell, NASPA president 
with Dr. Scott at NASPA conference. 

 

 

Dear Student Affairs Colleagues, 
  
It has been an outstanding week for 
professional development here in 
Albuquerque as the host city for that 
NASPA Region IV-W conference. The gift of 
connecting with colleagues, exchanging 
ideas, and reconsidering our own identities 
and positionality in student affairs work 
arrives at a perfect moment in the 
semester, and with little travel required for 
our UNM team. Yesterday, we received a 
keynote address from NASPA's new 
president, Dr. Amelia Parnell, where she 
highlighted the many trends and issues 
facing postsecondary education and 
student affairs as a field that we must 
continue to prepare for and address. 
  
Though there is much to navigate in the 
field at this moment, Student Affairs 
remains a field where you can make a 
difference and serve in ways true to core 
values and ethics. That is why it is timely 
that we celebrate Careers in Student 
Affairs Month concurrent with this 
convening. 
  
Seeing our staff in action as presenters and 
participants serves as a visible reminder 
why many of us chose this profession—to 
serve students and give back to our 
community in a supportive and celebratory 
environment. That drive has been evident 
at the conference this week, and UNM has 



been well represented in numbers and 
pride. Thank you to all who have 
contributed to making this conference a 
reality and for all who chose to participate 
in this accessible and vibrant event. 
  
With appreciation, 
  
Eric 

          

 

 

October is Careers in Student Affairs Month 
 

 

Each October, our Division joins our professional association, National Association of 
Student Personnel Administrators (NASPA), for Careers in Student Affairs Month (CSAM)  
This month-long initiative is dedicated to the celebration of a career in student affairs, 
education and awareness in the profession, and engagement with professional 
associations and peers in the field.  
  
Last week, our Student Affairs Leadership Interns toured campus with a tiny mic to ask 
students questions about careers in Student Affairs. Check out their interviews on the 
UNM Student Affairs Instagram and Facebook channels beginning this Friday.  

 

 



Strategic Planning Workgroup Community Vibrancy Visioning Session, 
Thursday, Oct. 24, 10 a.m. to Noon 

 

 

All DSA professional and student staff are encouraged to attend and share their ideas for 
developing a pathway to achieve success for strategic priority: Community Vibrancy. 
Space is limited and light refreshments will be served. Staff please be sure to RSVP 
here as soon as possible. 

 

 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.unm.edu%2Fforms%2Fstrategic_planning_visioning_sessions_sign_up&data=05%7C02%7Cddinaro%40UNM.EDU%7C3f423ace0f164d0b0dd308dcf38af292%7C25aa9830e0f9482b897e1a3b3c855e5c%7C0%7C0%7C638653025338597927%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Z8M1NfXzcfNHOBNqq9lLFIKACtSsHtacdGLef0hedNw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.unm.edu%2Fforms%2Fstrategic_planning_visioning_sessions_sign_up&data=05%7C02%7Cddinaro%40UNM.EDU%7C3f423ace0f164d0b0dd308dcf38af292%7C25aa9830e0f9482b897e1a3b3c855e5c%7C0%7C0%7C638653025338597927%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Z8M1NfXzcfNHOBNqq9lLFIKACtSsHtacdGLef0hedNw%3D&reserved=0


 

 

El Mezquite Scholarship 
Applications Now Open! 
 
The El Mezquite Scholarship is a 
testament to your generosity and 
commitment to supporting 
Hispanic students at the University 
of New Mexico. Designed to provide 
financial assistance, this 
scholarship recognizes students 
who embody leadership, 
educational excellence, and a 
strong commitment to intercultural 
exchange on our campus. For the 
upcoming fall semester, the College 
Enrichment Program is honored to 
award 15 scholarships, each valued 
at $1,000. 

 

         

 

 

 

 

SUB Pumpkin Carving 
Contest 
 
Lobos are invited to the SUB 
Atrium on Halloween to 
participate in the annual SUB 
Pumpkin Carving Contest. 
Participants will enjoy free 
food and giveaways and will 
be eligible to compete in the 
following four categories: 
scariest, cutest, most creative, 
and people's choice, and 
winners will win a $50 Amazon 
gift card. 

  

        

 



 

Haunted Hodgin Hall 
 

 

The University of New Mexico’s most terrifying tradition returns with Haunted Hodgin 
Hall on Tuesday, Oct. 29. The UNM Alumni Association invites students to brave this 
eerie transformation of the historic campus building. Enjoy haunted house displays 
created by student groups, vote for your favorite one, watch scary movies, and indulge in 
spooky snacks. The event runs from 6–9 p.m. at Hodgin Hall. Admission is $5, but free 
with a valid UNM student ID. Visit UNM Alumni website for more information. 

 

 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.unmalumni.com%2Fs%2F1730%2F20%2Finterior-wide.aspx%3Fsid%3D1730%26pgid%3D2854%26gid%3D2%26cid%3D6331%26ecid%3D6331%26post_id%3D0&data=05%7C02%7Cddinaro%40UNM.EDU%7C3f423ace0f164d0b0dd308dcf38af292%7C25aa9830e0f9482b897e1a3b3c855e5c%7C0%7C0%7C638653025338656555%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JjLe0fby5sfaxLDSFzEZ9upemx12DWcpMo2jO0pe2vY%3D&reserved=0


UNM Student Well-Being Survey 
 

Please encourage students you work 
with to check their e-mails for a link to 
take the UNM student well-being 
survey. This survey will give valuable 
insights about student wellness and 
experiences. The survey takes 8 
minutes to complete, and 100 students 
will receive a $50.00 Amazon gift card. 

  

 

         

 

 

 

 

UNM SUB to Serve as Early Voting 
Location 

  

        

 

The University of New Mexico Student Union Building will serve as an early voting 
location for the 2024 election. Lobos can vote in Louie's Lounge, Room 1076 (North End 
of the SUB, Plaza Level One). 
  
The campus community is welcome to vote now through Saturday, Nov. 2 from 10 a.m. 
to 7 p.m., Monday through Saturday (closed Sunday); and on election day, Tuesday, Nov. 
5 from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. 

 

 



2024 General Obligation Bonds 
 

Every two years, New Mexico voters are 
asked to vote on General Obligation 
Bonds or GO Bonds, which provide 
funding for brick and mortar projects 
throughout the state. This November, 
voters will have an opportunity to invest 
in higher education through GO Bond 3. 
GO Bond 3 will provide more than $230 
million in higher education funding 
statewide, including $94.5 million for 
The University of New Mexico and its 
branch campuses. UNM has several 
important projects as part of GO Bond 
3, and it’s estimated that the if the bond 
passes, it will create more than 2,300 
new jobs in architecture, construction, 
education, and related fields, and will 
contribute to the economies of 29 cities 
in 23 counties across New Mexico. 
  
Visit the UNM Bonds page for more 
information. 

  

 

 

        

 

 

    

Veterans Day Celebration and Remembrance 
 

 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbonds.unm.edu%2Fgeneral-obligation-bonds%2F2024%2Findex.html&data=05%7C02%7Cddinaro%40UNM.EDU%7C3f423ace0f164d0b0dd308dcf38af292%7C25aa9830e0f9482b897e1a3b3c855e5c%7C0%7C0%7C638653025338681849%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8tCoWI%2BoaaEJjrLdUAZYfA6O3PviZQhmprtUJ3ClU%2BU%3D&reserved=0


This Veterans Day, we gather to honor the courage and sacrifices of those who have 
served in our nation’s military. On Monday, Nov. 11, at 10 a.m., the UNM Alumni 
Association invites you to a Veterans Day ceremony at the Alumni Memorial Chapel. We 
will reflect on the bravery of our Veterans, paying special tribute to the UNM alumni who 
made the ultimate sacrifice. The ceremony will include remarks from Paul Blodgett, a 
UNM graduate and U.S. Navy Veteran, along with the sounds of bugle and bagpipes. A 
reception and refreshments will follow the ceremony in the chapel courtyard. Visit 
the event page for more details and updates. 

 

 

CEP New Location 
 

 

 
 

     

 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.unmalumni.com%2Fs%2F1730%2F20%2Finterior-wide.aspx%3Fsid%3D1730%26gid%3D2%26pgid%3D2851%26cid%3D6327%26ecid%3D6327%26crid%3D0%26calpgid%3D1727%26calcid%3D3360&data=05%7C02%7Cddinaro%40UNM.EDU%7C3f423ace0f164d0b0dd308dcf38af292%7C25aa9830e0f9482b897e1a3b3c855e5c%7C0%7C0%7C638653025338706927%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WHisETNAnmI0lQKVRRmtmuv9WU7aWn4GnYbXg7WY8to%3D&reserved=0

